PUBLIC NOTICE

THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON (BARGATE DEVELOPMENT) ORDER 2022

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL as part of the regeneration of
the Bargate Quarter, with its revised layout, proposes to make the above Order, the effects of which
would be:

1.

a. East Street, north side, From Queen’s Way, westwards for 21m and south side, From Queen’s
Way, westwards for 18m

(Note: these replace No Waiting restrictions)

Strand, all sides for its entire length
(Note: this removes Pay and display parking on the east side)

Queen’s Way, west side, from 14m north of East Street, northwards for 2m; From 29m north
of East Street northwards for 55m; From 24m north of Canal Walk northwards to East Street
(Note: This removes the Pay and display parking in Queen’s Way, west side, between East
Street and The Strand and replaces No waiting restrictions west side between Canal Walk and
East Street. Also, lengths of the No waiting at any time will be overlaid by the proposed Toucan
crossing)

To relocate No Stopping except Taxis in Queen’s Way, west side, to 16m north of East St,
northwards for 13m.

To introduce Goods Vehicle Loading Only (max stay 30 minutes) in the following lengths of road;
a. Queen’s Way, west side, from 20m south-east of the Strand, south-eastwards for 18m
b. York Buildings, north side, From 47m west of Queen’s Way, westwards for 19m

To remove the One-way restriction in the following lengths of road:

a. Strand, for its entire length

b. York Buildings, between its junctions with Queen’s Way and York Buildings Service Road
(Note: a one-way restriction will still apply southbound between York Buildings Service Road
and East Street)

. To update the restrictions applying to York Walk (off of York Buildings), to reflect the restrictions as
they appear on-street and the renaming of York Walk (off of Hanover Buildings) as Hanover
Buildings Service Road.

Copies of the draft Order, relevant map and statement of reasons for proposing can be viewed on the
Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected Monday - Thursday, 9am
— 4pm at the Southampton, Fareham and Havant Legal Services Partnership in the Civic Centre,
Southampton SO14 7LY. Further information may also be obtained from the Highways division on
07548 774 779.

Any person wishing to object or make any other representation relating to this order must do so in
writing via the Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or by post to the Highways Legal
Team at Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, SO14 7LY quoting the order title and,
where objecting, stating the grounds for the objection, within 28 days of the date of this notice (i.e. by
6™ January 2023)

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and address of the person
submitting it, may be made available for public inspection.

Dated: 9" December 2022

Richard lvory, Solicitor

Service Director: Legal and Business Operations

Southampton, Fareham and Havant Legal Services Partnership
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